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 Delegation’s comments Response(s) 

General comments 
 
 
 

Germany welcomes the sound analysis and programme 
design which highlights the significant strives being made by 
the government of Benin to advance issues raised, but also 
highlights and addresses continuous challenges. 

It is particularly welcome that UNICEF puts a clear regional focus 
(p. 5) on the North and on situations of emergency. Data show 
that the Northern region are particularly affected by 
problems such as stunting. This is the region which is also 
affected by the spillover of insecurity. 

The strategic priorities and concrete outcome indicators are well 
chosen, results-oriented and clearly defined. They aim at 
improving (a) equitable access to quality health, nutrition and 
water, sanitation and hygiene (WASH), b) facilitating access to 
quality and inclusive education (c) creating an enabling, inclusive 
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and safe environment d) strengthening resilience of the social 
protection system. 

Comments on specific 
aspects of the draft 
country programme 
documents 

1) A stronger focus on the strengthening of sexual and 
reproductive rights of women and girls would have been 
welcome, in synergy with the UNFPA country programme.  

2) We have suggested that the UNFPA programme could be 
better aligned to the UNICEF country programme which 
clearly has a focus on the 4 Northern departments. 

 
 

 

 


